
Hothersall Lodge 2024 Update – March 1st 2024 

 

Hi everyone, first of all can I say a big thank you to you all 

for returning the medical forms. I will copy them today and 

get them all sent off. 

At the moment there are 24 children who would like to go to 

Hothersall Lodge. However, Ventures Trust e-mailed me 

earlier in the week to say that they can only offer us 20 

places. There are 3 schools attending, one of the schools have 

requested 30 places and we are waiting for numbers from the 

3rd school. If they require less than 20 places, any spare 

places will be shared between the other 2 schools. 

This has happened before and one solution was for any extra 

children to attend the residential as normal, but go home at 

night to sleep and then return the following morning. This 

works well for children with any anxiety issues about sleeping 

away from home. I will discuss this with Rev Mike and let you 

know the outcome as soon as possible.  

Many apologies for this, it is something that has been decided 

by the organisation running it and not school. I know some of 

you are a little frustrated about this, but I will do my best to 

enable as many children as possible to attend the residential. 

 

Mr Nixon 


